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School Facebook www.facebook.com/groups/stmarysschoolwanganui 

School App From the Google Apps / Play Store: SchoolAppsnz St Mary’s School   

Kia ora koutou, 

 

We are really looking forward to celebrating Puanga on the 23rd of 
June from 6.30am with as many of you that can make it. This will be followed 
by a shared breakfast. We have included details in this newsletter regarding 
this special celebration.  
 
On this day we are also having a ‘wear your own clothes’ in bright and/or shiny 
colours to celebrate Puanga.  
 

Please, please use the school app or phone to call in absences. The time it 
takes for Ivy to phone families takes a huge chunk of her morning. It is also 
tricky if we ring with no response and of course a health and safety issue if we 
are not getting to families until later in the morning due to the number of      
children absent.   

We have also included some information regarding when it is ok for students 
to return to school after being unwell.  

 

This weekend we have a wonderful celebration with 13 of our children being 
baptised this weekend to further their relationship with God. This is happening 
at 2pm on Sunday. 

 

E te Auta e manaarki ki a koutou katoa 

May God Bless you all 

Jacqui Luxton 



Matariki—Puanga 

Liturgy 2022 

Thursday 23rd June 

6.30am start in the school hall. 

 

This is a time for whanau to come 

together to celebrate Aotearoa’s 

New Year.   

 

We will have a photo board if you 

would like to bring pictures of loved 

ones who have died so that we can 

acknowledge them. If you have a 

precious photo that you want to pin 

up feel free to email a copy to us and 

we will print it out for you. Send to 

jacquil@stmarys.ac.nz 

 

After our liturgy we will have a 

shared  breakfast.  If you can bring 

kai to share with others that would 

be appreciated.  If are you bringing 

something, please make it finger 

food that is not requiring heating.  

We will have hot chocolate, tea and 

coffee available. 

 

You are welcome stay after 

breakfast to play games or if you 

want to pop home before the school 

day starts you can do this too. 

See you early next Thursday 



 

 

In many parts of Aotearoa, people celebrate the Māori New 
Year when Matariki a group of stars appears. However, some 
iwi such as those here in Whanganui celebrate Puanga rather 
than Matariki because Matariki is hard to see as it's very 
low in the eastern sky. Puanga is a very bright star that can 
be seen above the three stars named Tautoru or Orion's 
Belt. 

Puanga/Matariki is a time to come together, share kai and 
remember those who have passed, celebrating the living 
while looking forward to the future.  



  For Puanga - Matariki 

Thursday 23rd June 

YOC Day—Your Own Clothes  Day.   

Come along in clothes that are bright and colourful to celebrate 

Puanga - Matariki 

The school council will be choosing children who shine out the most 

for a little something special.   Let’s celebrate! 



First Reconciliation and First 
Communion are the 
sacraments that continue to 
develop your child’s faith. 
   

If your child is baptised and 
would like to take the next 
step, receiving the Body of 
Christ, please email Cath 
Daignault—
cathd@stmarys.ac.nz.   
 

She will send you an 
enrolment form for the 
lessons below.  These are held 
at St. Mary’s church over a 
number of weeks with    
parent/s and children 
attending together.  They are 1 
hour sessions. 



Ongoing symptoms after being away sick 

If a student returns to school and is generally well but still has a cough 
they are able to stay at school. If in doubt please ring Ivy and she will 
be able to give you advice. 

From the Ministry of Health 
 
For COVID-19, colds and flus and potentially other illnesses, a child may 
continue to have minor but lingering symptoms such as a runny nose or 
minor cough. 

 Anyone who is sick should stay home until they are well.  
 When a child has respiratory symptoms, they should stay at home 

and seek advice from their GP or Healthline. Staying home is key to 
controlling the spread of any virus in a school setting.  

 Many children will have a long-lasting runny nose or cough after viral 
infections. If it has been more than 10 days since the onset of       
symptoms and they are no longer feeling unwell, they are very      
unlikely to be infectious and can therefore return to school. 

 However, if they are continuing to feel unwell or their symptoms are 
worsening after 10 days, they should not return to school. A GP     
review or a call to Healthline is recommended. 

 





To be courteous is to be patient with others  "Patience is a virtue." We're all 

familiar with that cliché, and many of us know that patience is listed by Paul 

in Galatians 5:22-23 as among the fruit of the Spirit. To be patient is to     

endure discomfort without complaint. This calls into play some other virtues, 

specifically, self-control, humility, and generosity. 

An example from the life of Christ illustrates this. Jesus was very patient with 

his disciples. They were sometimes struggling to understand, lazy, selfish, 

and slow to believe.  In spite of Jesus' miracles and words of wisdom, they 

were focused upon themselves and wavered in their belief about who he  

really was. To say that was uncomfortable for Jesus would be an              

understatement. Yet do we find him railing at his disciples over their         

foolishness and stupidity? Or making fun of them when they make            

mistakes?  No He was patient with them while also challenging them. 



St Mary’s School  
School Board Elections 

Parent Election Notice  
 
Nominations are open for the election of 3 parent representatives to 
the school board. 
 
All eligible voters will receive a nomination form. Use this form to   
nominate yourself or someone in your community. You will also receive 
a nomination cover letter calling for nominations.  
 
If you need more nomination forms, contact the school office. 
 
Nominations close at noon on the 3rd of August 2022.                      
You may provide a signed candidate statement and photograph with 
your nomination. 
 
The electoral roll is held at the school and can be viewed during normal 
school hours. 
 
As nominations are received, there will be a list of candidates’ names 
kept at the school up until election day, which you can view.   
 
Voting closes at 4pm on 7th of September 2022 
 
 
Signed Ivy Scott 
 
Returning Officer 















Managing friendship ups and downs is something we work on throughout each year.  

It is so important for your child to build resilience and the skills to mange different            

situations.  It is so important to empower our children with the tools and understanding 

that friendships shouldn’t hurt, that it is ok to share friends, sometimes our own        

company is perfect, being sad is a normal part of being human, walking away from a 

friendship that hurts can be done respectfully… the list is long. 

 

If your child is finding friendships hard the following article has some great advice. 

 

https://lindastade.com/childrens-friendship-problems/ 

 





 

 

 

 

 

 

Have you enrolled your pre-schooler for  

2022 or 2023? 

Do you know families with pre-schoolers  

thinking about joining us? 

 

We are always in planning mode. It is helpful for us to know 
who is coming so we can accept new families to our school 
community. 

 

It’s not too late to enrol your pre-schooler. If you know of 
a family interested in joining us please ask them to come in 
and see us or ring Ivy on 3431227 for an enrolment pack. 

 





 

 

We are now into the winter term.  

This means new uniform and a time to polish ourselves! 
 

Long hair -  to be tied up with black or navy ties. 

Please keep fringes tidy and above the eyes. 
 

Earrings - only plain studs or sleepers                                                              

please. 
 

Taonga and Crosses - may be worn but must be tucked                              

in for  safety. 
 

Shoes - Black lace up or Velcro shoes must be worn                                

when arriving and leaving school. 
 

 

 

Name it, name it name it! We have 260 students… a black   vivid marker 

works well! 
 

Please keep fancy shaved haircuts for the holiday breaks. 
 

Anderson’s Uniform Shop are happy to help with both new and second hand. If things 

are a struggle please do come and see me.  

We are here to help. 







 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have shifted, had a new phone number, 

changed your emergency contacts or changed 

work numbers please let us know. 



Please use our Absentee option on our School 

App when your child is sick. This makes things so 

much easier for us here at school. Please give a 

detailed reason as this helps us to monitor the 

spread of illness and to assign the correct          

absence code for the Ministry of Education. 

School App  

From the Google 
Apps / Play Store: 
SchoolAppsnz St 
Mary’s School   



                        We need your help… 

 

                                         

                                        We have a lot of bugs floating around                    

                                        and they are spreading rapidly. 

If your child is unwell with coughs, sore throats, vomiting or 

has diarrhoea you are required to keep your child at home and 

remain at home until  48 hours after all symptoms have 

stopped.  

This is vital to contain the spread of bugs. 

Please remember to put their absence in the school app. 

Term Dates - 2022 
Term One 
Tuesday, 8 February - Thursday 14 April 

Waitangi Day Monday, 7 February 

Term Two 
Monday 2 May - Friday, 8 July 
Queens Birthday - Monday, 6 June 

Matariki - Friday 24 June 

Term Three 

Monday, 25 July - Friday, 30 September 

Term Four 
Monday, 17 October - Thursday 15 December  
Labour Day - Monday, 24 October 

End of Term 4 Thursday,15 December 



Who to see…  
If you have a query or concern regarding your child please email or 
see your child’s Teacher first. If you still require assistance please see 
your child's Team Leader as follows: 
 

Junior Team 
Dallas Limpus: dallasl@stmarys.ac.nz 
Students from the JLC, Room 3 and 4 
 

JLC: dallasl@stmarys.ac.nz 
Room 3: amandab@stmarys.ac.nz  
Room 4: lewisw@stmarys.ac.nz 
 

Middle Team 
Cath Daignault: cathd@stmarys.ac.nz   
Students from Rooms 5, 6, 7 and 8 
 

Room 5: heatherl@stmarys.ac.nz 
Room 6: theresec@stmarys.ac.nz  
Room 7: devonc@stmarys.ac.nz    
Room 8: cathd@stmarys.ac.nz   
 

Senior Team 

Chris Scudder: chriss@stmarys.ac.nz 
Students from Rooms 9, 10 and 11 
 

Room 9: chriss@stmarys.ac.nz  
Room 10: sarahp@stmarys.c.nz  
Room 11: iank@stmarys.ac.nz  
 
Ivy: ivys@stmarys.ac.nz  
DRS: cathd@stmarys.ac.nz   
Deputy Principal: katiel@stmarys.ac.nz   
Principal: jacquil@stmarys.ac.nz  
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